IPFW ATHLETICS

Department Meeting

May 1, 2007
Present:  Arnie Ball, Elliott Blumenthal, Eric Burns, Leslie Clark, Dane Fife, Keith Fisher, Steve Florio, Malissa Fritz, Billy Gernon, Rita Girardot, Jenny Green, Mike Harper, Tim Heffron, Kent Hormann, Jenny Kieffer, Jeff Marsh, Jennie Moppert, Peggy Mossing, Chris Paul, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Bev Salfrank, Christy Sandmeier, Margaret Saurin, Kirsta Solberg, Judy Tillapaugh, Ben Trevino, Rudy Yovich
Absent:  Brent Alwine, Dan Bere, Ron Clark, Anna Curtolo, Dan Fox, Chrissy Francies, Mike Fruchey, Kelley Hartley Hutton, Tony Jasick, Scott Knerr, Chris Kuznar, Chad Newhard, Abbie Renaker, Dennis Smith, Lauren Wilson
Guest:  Laurel Alberson 
University Relations:  Laurel Alberson joined the meeting to ask the Athletic Department to encourage student athletes to participate in local parades as part of the IPFW contingent.  For information please contact Kelly Shanks at shanksk@ipfw.edu.
SAS Team:  Leslie Clark reported that Athletic orientation will be held June 4, 11, and July 12.  Student athletes will check into Coles Common, with pizza at Gates before orientation.  The cost to students is $20.00 for housing and $5.00 for the meal.  
Grades are due Monday, May 7, at 5:00.  The grade checks will be Wednesday, May 9.  Coaches will know of any problems on Thursday, May 10, check your mailboxes.

Leslie said that students are still not able to take placement tests online.

Summer Camps:  All summer camp material is now available online. 

Budget:  Tim and Mark are working diligently to get more institutional support for the athletes.
Issues/Concerns/Questions/Rumors:  Mark congratulated and thanked Arnie Ball for his accomplishments in getting the Men’s Volleyball team to the Final Four.

Mark also reported that Athletics’ graduating rate is 41%, nearly twice that of our peer group on campus.


Respectfully submitted,
Peggy Mossing
